## Fraser Power Squadron

Exec meeting was held Jan 12/68 at the home of W. Couch 9 members present

Minutes of the last meeting were read and adapted as such

The sec. was asked to write a letter to the Provincial Government Parks (marine) re the wonderful marine parks that have been developed along our coast. Also asking if a refuge similar to Cowards cove could. be developed in the South Arm of the Fraser River

Copy of above to Fraser Harbour Board and to Fishermans' local

Reported that A Curran Is now on a committee (debree clearance) working under the harbour commission There job will if successful is to have mills and others to hold all debree which will later be towed away and burnt eliminating a lot of debree in the water.

Date of graduation to be Friday April 26 at the Richmond Rendezvous providing Tony Paiger could make necessary arrangements.

Final arrangements for the dance on January 19<sup>th</sup> were completed, chicken & chips to be picked up at Ernies at Richmond.

Drinks costing 45 cents.

Richmond Gun Club will be tried for future meetings @ \$17.00 a night. The hall to be booked for one meeting in February. The executive would welcome suggestions from club members as to What type of meetings, entertainment etc. they would like.

Next Executive meeting Feb. 8th at R. Dodds home.

There was a lengthy discussion on the increase of dues. The increase necessary owing to the high price of facilities. More on this subject to be taken up at the next meeting.

Motion by R. Dodd and seconded by W. Couch that the meeting be adjourned.

D W Gunn Sec